Dear Faithful Supporters and Prayer Warrior's;

February 25,2025

Greetings in Jesus Name, we trust all of you had a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. We closed out the year in our home church, preaching the last message of the year. Stopping just before midnight and then praying in the new year with my wife and our church family. God is Good.

We are still involved in several Prisons and it is time to renew our blue cards again, we have a class on march 25. This will allow us to continue to minister in Lincolnton Correctional. Pray as we have blue cards for another Prison but have not gotten on the schedule yet. Pray as we continue to bring the Gospel behind bars.

Please keep praying for Brother Claudius Harry, our national missionary in St. Vincent, his health is declining. Also, Brother Michael Lambert as he is back in the states for a follow up on his cancer. Pray he will get good news concerning this.

I plan to leave for Africa, April 14-28. I will be traveling again with our African Director, Keith Phelps. We will land in Accra and then travel back to Ghana and fly to WA in the upper west region of Ghana, where we will be in Prisons and preaching some Easter meetings there. I have received email that my Ghana visa has been approved, I am just waiting on it and my passport to be returned from the Ghana Embassy. We still need to send off for our Togo Visa, please pray we can get it all back in time.

Becky and I plan to go to St. Croix in May or June to visit Brother Archbald, one of our Missionaries there. We have never been there. He is wanting us to bring a group to do a VBS there in 2026. We are going to go to see the place and to better form a plan for the VBS. Please make this trip a matter of prayer.

We will be taking a group from Oswalt Baptist Church to Grenada to work with Brother Pressley Felix, August 2-9. Help us pray for everything to come together as we are taking some first timers to the Misson Field. Pray as we prepare for this trip; for everyone to get their passports and the provisions as well as the lesson plans for the VBS.

We will take another group from Redeemed Baptist Church to St. Vincent, August 12-19. Some of these folks have been with us before, others will be making their first trip. We are blessed to have these folks with us again this year as they will be a blessing on the mission field as well as the others that go this year. My desire is to involve as many people as we can in these trips, letting them see Missions and Mission Fields in action. We are always praying for laborers in the harvest. Will you pray with us? Will you go? Will you give?

Update on the Bibles: we have shipped to St. Vincent. Many of you gave to this project last year. We have currently sent three pallets of Bibles to Brother Donald Vincent. TO GOD BE GLORY. Every time they come in and he begins to distribute the Bibles in the Schools more Schools call him and ask him to come to their Schools and bring Bibles. Bearing Precious Seed of Milford, Ohio, that prints the bibles free of charge for the missionaries, (we just pay shipping), called the Misson Board and offered to print an entire container for this Island WELL GLORY. The shipping cost for the entire container is around \$8000.00. Will you consider helping with this great opportunity? Send any money for this project marked Island Bible Fund.

For the last 4 or 5 months, I have had a ringing in my right ear. I went to the doctor about it in December and was referred to an ENT Doctor. I had an appointment with them last week and was told I have severe hearing loss which I already knew. They have recommended an MRI to be sure there is no tumor or problem behind the ears, then I will probably have to have some hearing aids. I have postponed going back to the Doctor for my back for a few weeks to see what all I need to do here. I will have to go to see the back Doctor again soon and see where we go from here. Please keep praying and we will, by God's grace, keep going. No time to slow down now, Jesus is coming to get us one of these days. May He find us busy and faithful to HIM.

Thank you for all you do for my family and our men in the Islands. If you would like us to come and give and update, please let me know.

In His Service

**Home Address** 

Joe & Becky Hendricks 3405 Shepherd Road Maiden, NC 28650 828-428-0492 Cell Number: 828-461-8591 MENTAL BADON

Mission Board

Fundamental Baptist Home Missions, Inc. PO Box 1510 Bessemer City, NC 28016 www.fbhm.org 704-629-4176